From: 
Sue Marchand  

Sent:
22 August 2012 14:01

To:
Caroline Roche

Subject:
12/01056/REM  Land South Of Bankside  - Reserved Matters - (Outline Application 05/01337/OUT) - Provision for proposed highways infrastructure spine road and associated drainage

Caroline 

Banbury Footpath 103 (120/103/90) and Bodicote Footpath 15 (137/15/10) (the Oxford Canal towpath) runs along the eastern boundary of the proposed development site, but outside its curtilage.  No diversion or stopping up of the public right of way would be required to enable this development. 

This development will affect Bodicote Bridleway 1 (137/1/10) and so should take into account Policy R4 of the adopted Cherwell Local Plan which states “The Council will safeguard the existing public rights of way network. Development over public footpaths will not normally be permitted.”  Policy R4 of the non-statutory Local Plan states “The Council will safeguard and, where possible, enhance the existing public rights of way network.  Development over public rights of way will not be permitted unless a suitable diversion can be secured which will not prejudice public rights”.

If consent is granted, I recommend a condition: 

"Prior to the commencement of the development, a method statement outlining measures to ensure safe and unhindered exercise of the public's right of way along Bodicote Bridleway 1 during construction and after the development has been completed shall be submitted to, and approved in writing by, the Local Planning Authority"

Sue Marchand

Biodiversity and Countryside Officer

Community and Environment
